
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION REQUEST TO HAZARDOUS WASTE CORRECTIVE 
ACTION PERMIT 

 
Covoro Mining Solutions LLC (Covoro) is providing notice of the submittal of a Class 3 permit 
modification to the existing Hazardous Waste Corrective Action Permit (TNHW-182) in accordance with 
Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(iii). The facility (EPA ID TND007024672) is located in Shelby County at 
2571 Fite Road, Memphis, TN 38127.  
 
The Class 3 modification was submitted on April 28, 2023, to the Tennessee Department of 
Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM) in accordance 
with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(iii) to add a new solid waste management unit (SWMU 53) 
for HCN refining caustic leak area with a final remedy of implanting industrial restrictions to the area 
and modifying Table 5-1 and Figure 3 of the permit to address the HCN west trench.  
 
In accordance with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(ii)(IV), Covoro will conduct a public meeting 
regarding the requested modification.  The public meeting will be held on May 25, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. 
at Woodstock Middle School, 5885 Cuba Road, Millington, TN 38053 (in the Resource Center).   
 
The public is invited to submit written comments on this modification during a 60-day comment 
period, beginning May 4, 2023, and ending July 3, 2023. To comment on the final remedy for SWMU 
53, contact Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste Program Manager in DSWM’s Central Office at the WRS 
Tennessee Tower, 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor, Nashville, TN 37243 (615-795-1188), email 
Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov, or fax 615-532-0938. 
 
Further information on this matter may be obtained by contacting Ms. Kimberly Sass, Covoro Mining 
Solutions, by phone at (901) 353-7146. 
 
Copies of the modification requests and supporting documents may be reviewed at TDEC, Memphis 
Environmental Field Office, 8383 Wolf Lake Drive, Bartlett, Tennessee 38133-4419, (901) 371-3000.  
The permittees’ compliance history during the life of the permit being modified is available from 
Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste Program Manager in DSWM’s Central Office at the WRS Tennessee 
Tower, 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor, Nashville, TN 37243 (615-795-1188), email 
Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov, or fax 615-532-0938. 
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